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Request Procedure for Designation of Positions Requiring Bilingual Skills 

1. Request Procedure  . When it is determined by a college president or 
vice chancellor that it is necessary to fill a position with a 
person having bilingual skills in a@ particular language, a 
Request to Designate Position as Requiring Bilingual Skills (Form 
C1076-2) should be initiated. For new positions, the form should 
accompany the Form 80.4 (Duty Statement) submitted to establish 
the position. 

Special attention should be given to the justification for 
requesting bilingual skills (Section 6), since it is on the basis 
of this section that approval will be granted. After review, the 
request will be forwarded to the Personnel Commission for final 
action. The requesting location will be informed of the action 
taken by a completed copy of the original request. After a 
position has been designated as requiring bilingual skills, the 
designation will remain in effect until the location indicates 
that the skills are no longer needed or until the Personnel 
Commission determines by means of an audit that the skills are no 
longer necessary. 

2.   Selective Certification. To fill a new or vacant position which 
has been approved as requiring bilingual skills, selective 
certification of eligibles from the appropriate list should be 
requested by the college of division personnel clerk. 

If the information is available, only those eligibles who have 
indicated proficiency in the language required will be certified. If 
a list has no such indication, it will be the responsibility of the 
requesting location to canvass the list. Eligibles must be contacted 
and interviewed in the order they appear on the list; the rule of 
three and three ranks still applies. 

3.   Bilingual Resignation of Filled Positions. Requests to designate 
filled positions as requiring bilingual skills should be submitted 
as outlined in Section #1 above. If the request is approved, the 
incumbent of the position must pass the language proficiency 
examination (See Section #5 below). Failure of the examination 
cannot be considered sufficient cause for the removal of the 
incumbent from the position. However, if an established position in 
the same class and basis is open at the location, an administrative 
transfer of the incumbent may be considered. 

4.    Language Skill Proficiency Examination. To be eligible for the 
monthly bilingual skills differential, a language proficiency 



examination must be successfully completed. This test is to be 
administered by a faculty member of the requesting location who 
possesses a credential authorizing instruction in the language 
required. If no one at the requesting location has the required 
credential, arrangements Should be made with a faculty member at 
another location. If a proposed appointee who has been reached from 
the eligible list by selective certification fails the proficiency 
examination, election of that person to the position may not be made 
unless the bilingual designation is dropped and the eligible is 
reachable on the list without invoking selective certification. 

5.  Bilingual Skills Differential. A monthly bilingual skill 
differential of $18.00 will be allowed if a position requires the 
incumbent to have the ability to speak, interpret and write a 
foreign language; $12.00 will be allowed if only the ability to 
converse in the language is required. The differential becomes 
effective at the beginning of the pay period following the date of 
the signature on the Certification of Bilingual Skills (Form C850) 
by the examining faculty member. This form must be submitted at the 
time the RPA is keyed into the computer electing the employee to the 
bilingual designated position; no election which has involved 
selective certification will be honored without this form properly 
completed. The RPA should indicate code K" or "N" in the 
Differential field to indicate the differential rate ("K" = $18.00 
to speak, read and write; "N" = $12.00 to speak only) and should 
show "Bilingual Differential" in the remarks space. 

6.  Effect of Differential on Assignment Actions. The differential is 
granted only for assignment to a position which has been designated 
as requiring bilingual skills. It is not carried over if any 
employee is promoted, demoted or transferred to another position not 
so designated. The differential does not apply to any additional 
assignments the employee may have. 


